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Agenda Review Meeting  

Orlando City Council 

Council Chambers, City Hall 

400 South Orange Avenue 

March 28, 2016 

 

In attendance: 

Mayor Buddy Dyer 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 

Kyle Shephard, Chief Assistant City Attorney 

Amy Iennaco, Interim City Clerk 

Officer Joe Lundy, Sergeant at Arms 

Officer Earl Jackson, Sergeant at Arms 

 

Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  

 

Public Comment: 

 

Michael Cohen appeared to speak on the following item: 

 

Item A-3 approving Orlando’s PACE Program. Mr. Cohen appeared in his capacity as co-

founder of Solar Advocates. He encouraged the Council to support the PACE Program, which 

enables homeowners to finance solar power. 

 

Consent Agenda: 

 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 – Commissioner Ortiz indicated that he had no concerns 

regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart – District 3  
Commissioner Stuart asked to speak to Fleet & Facilities Management Division Manager David 

Dunn. 

 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan – District 4 – Commissioner Sheehan indicated that she had no 

concerns regarding the agenda. 

  

Commissioner Regina I. Hill – District 5 – Commissioner Hill indicated that she had no 

concerns regarding the agenda. 
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Commissioner Samuel B. Ings – District 6  

Commissioner Ings asked if item B-7, an award of contract to Wharton-Smith, had been deleted 

from the agenda. Interim City Clerk Amy Iennaco confirmed that it has been deleted. 

 

Item B-1 Approving Amendment to the Contract with Andy Frain Services, Inc. for Peer Group 

Security Services at Orlando Venues, RFP10-0318. 

Commissioner Ings had concerns regarding this item. Mayor Dyer asked CFO Rebecca Sutton 

and Orlando Venues Director Allen Johnson to address his concerns. 

 

Commissioner Jim Gray – District 1 – Commissioner Gray indicated that he had no concerns 

regarding the agenda. 

 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:11 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

Amy Iennaco 

Interim City Clerk 


